February 16, 2018

Dear Northern California Council of Alcoholics Anonymous Group Delegate,
Our 71st Annual Spring NCCAA Conference in San Ramon March 30, 31, April 1, 2018!

Important: Saturday March 31° Meetings at conference.
8:00 AM - The NCCAA Steering Committee Meeting (see schedule for location).
11:00 AM - The NCCAA Open Group Delegate Business meeting in main hall.

In the Spirit of Rotation, elections are this conference and most of the steering
committee members are rotating out. It has been quite and honor to serve. One
remaining member, our Treasurer will be with you for the next year ahead.

Here is Information from Steering committee meeting for you to share at your groups
business meeting.

* Are you considering standing to become the next Chairperson for
NCCAA? You will need to have at least 5 years of continuous
sobriety, a background in AA Service work, and be prepared to give
a qualifying presentation at the Steering committee 8AM and
Delegate meeting on March 31, 2018 at 11:00AM.

* A steering committee member at the steering committee meeting at
8am on March 31st must nominate you, to be considered for ballot at
San Ramon’s conference March 31, 2018. Elections are held at the
Delegate meeting at 11am.

* For more information, please see our Purpose, Structure Handbook, or you
can email our current chairperson.

* We need Delegate participation more than ever! We also need County
Representatives.

* The continued success of Al-Anon and Spanish Speaking participation has been great.

* We are seeking members to continue the effort to offer the main speaker meetings to
be Signed for the deaf and hard of hearing, if you or someone you know would like to
offer this service, please let a steering committee member know prior to the
conference.

* We were able to secure San Ramon Marriot for two more conference October 2019
and June 2021. Our Speaker selection committee has filled the dockets.

Enclosed are a couple flyers and you can always direct members to the website at
http://www.norcalaa.org

Look forward to seeing you at the Delegate table in San Ramon to check in EARLY
please!

It has been an honor and a privilege to serve,

Chau-Marie Griffiths
NCCAA Young Peoples Secretary



